TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
Regular Town Council Session
Date & Time: 02 June 2015, 7:00 PM

Call to Order:
Mayor Claridge
Prayer:
Councilman Carter
Pledge of Allegiance: Councilwoman Barr
Those Present: Mayor Tom Claridge, Vice Mayor Dale Rogers, Councilman Don Carter, Councilwoman Debbie Barr, Town Attorney Travis Ragland, Town Manager Jeff McCormick. Councilman Russell Woods arrived later, in time to hear most of Judge Griffith’s presentation. 
Approval of Minutes of the Regular Town Council Meeting held 05 May 2015. 
Motion by Councilman Carter; seconded by Councilwoman Barr. Vote 4 to 0.

CALL TO THE PUBLIC

Those wishing to address the Council are required to register by completing and signing an individual speaker’s form with the Clerk before the meeting and must be recognized by the Mayor before speaking.  Time permitting; each presentation will be given approximately three (3) minutes.  It is probable that each representative will be limited to one speaker per organization.  Action taken as a result of public comment will be limited to directing staff to study or reschedule the matter for further consideration at a later date.

DECLARATION ON CONFLICT OF INTEREST

The council members and staff have a right to declare a conflict of interest.  The declaration of a conflict of interest must be made prior to discussion of any agenda item in which Council members or staff members determine they have a conflict of interest.

COUNCIL BUSINESS
1. Presentation / Update to the Council by Town Magistrate Judge Gary Griffith.  
Mayor Claridge introduced Judge Gary Griffith. Christine Thatcher prepared the Magistrate’s Report. Case filings have increased each year since 2012. Court collections doubled during the past year. The graph on page one of the report indicates the types of cases filed: criminal traffic, civil traffic, misdemeanor, and non-criminal ordinance violations. Keeping his remarks brief, Judge Griffith asked for questions. Councilman Carter remarked on the increase of filings between 2013 and 2014. Judge Griffith replied the increase may be due to an increase of citations for town code violations and an increased citation rate by law enforcement personnel. 
2. Presentation by Christopher Fullerton of the Water Resources Research Center and Mark Apel of the University of Arizona Cooperative Extension. 
Mark Apel spoke about the scenario planning and research that started about two years ago. The objective of the scenario planning is to develop management alternatives and recommendations for the Upper Gila Watershed. Scenarios help people understand changes in the watershed and help predict future changes based on certain factors and drivers. Phase 1 was published in January, 2014, and allowed stakeholders to have a common understanding of resources, water supply and water demand. A wide array of stakeholders were interviewed. Based on stakeholder consensus, a mission and vision statement were developed. How do we provide a reliable, long-term water supply; preserve the rural, agricultural lifestyle; and sustain and enhance the health of the Upper Gila Watershed. One key goal is a general understanding of these factors by the local population. What role do government organizations play? How could catastrophic wildfire impact water? What are the current infrastructure problems? How could population growth impact water? What role does drought and intense storm events play? What about the fluctuation of copper prices? What is the physical availability of water supply sources? These are among the many questions brought to the table by stakeholders. These questions were analyzed by researchers at the Water Resources Research Center.
Four planning scenarios were developed, and center around the following: New Mexico’s CAP water allotment, and whether New Mexico chooses to divert water or not divert. The potential impacts from the tamarisk leaf beetle, which is due to arrive in the next 2 to 4 years. The beetle will eat tamarisk in the Gila River bottom, which could exacerbate flooding. Another scenario involves local and federal control, and what would happen if an increase in federal control occurred. A fluctuation in cotton and copper prices is another factor to consider. These scenarios were determined to have the most potential impact and change in the future of the watershed.
New Mexico is allocated 14,000 acre-feet of water under the Arizona Water Settlement Act. Under the Act, New Mexico cannot exceed 350 cubic feet per second and at least 30,000 acre-feet of water must remain in storage in the San Carlos Reservoir. New Mexico is eligible to receive a federal subsidy of $128 million to divert Gila River water. Options being discussed include building dams along Gila River tributaries in New Mexico. $128 million is insufficient to cover construction costs. New Mexico cannot take more water then allocated. New Mexico’s water allotment is one of four planning scenarios which are based on economic and climatic trends. The four scenarios could help communities plan for worst-case scenarios involving water.
Education efforts within the watershed include: Infrastructure, fire and flood management, recreation, economic development, community engagement, water supply and demand, range management and riparian health. In addition to a partnership with the Gila Watershed Partnership, another working group is looking at water supply and demand. If anyone is interested in attending sessions of the water supply and demand group, the next meeting is June 17 and another meeting on July 20. Safford is currently developing a water management ordinance, which may extend into Graham County. Clarkdale recently developed a water management ordinance, which may extend into the Verde Valley. 
3. Presentation by Jeanette Aston, Executive Director of the Mount Graham Safe House, the regional domestic violence shelter and victim advocacy service. 
Jeanette Ashton introduced herself. She discussed current operations at the Safe House, providing housing to family members involved in domestic violence and being an advocate on their behalf during courtroom proceedings, custody hearings and finding employment opportunities. The Safe House provides emergency housing for men and women, and their children. Victims of sexual assault are also offered housing at the facility. The Safe House provides food, clothing and transportation to residents, and donations of those commodities is always welcomed. Parenting classes and work skills classes are often conducted for residents. 
4. Discussion and possible decision on Intergovernmental Agreement with the Cities Unit at the Arizona Department of Revenue.
The Town Manager addressed the Council members and suggested tabling consideration of the agreement for several reasons. Among them is the absence of rural input during the League of Arizona Cities and Town’s negotiation process with the Arizona Department of Revenue. Council members agreed that the agreement had several problems. What would happen if the Council didn’t approve the IGA? Would the Department of Revenue withhold information? The Town Manager stated he would contact staff members at the League and bring the problems to their attention and inquire about available solutions. 
Mayor Claridge motioned to table consideration of the IGA until the July Council meeting. 

Motion by Mayor Claridge; seconded by Councilman Carter. Vote 5 to 0.

DEPARTMENT BUSINESS:
CITY SERVICES
SANITATION
PUBLIC WORKS 
EMERGENCY SERVICES

PLANNING & ZONING



CONSENT AGENDA:
MANAGER’S REPORT

FINANCIAL REPORT

BUILDING PERMIT REPORT

POLICE ACTIVITY REPORT

LIBRARY REPORT



DURING OR AFTER THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING WHICH BEGINS AT 7:00 P.M. ON JUNE 2, 2015 THE COUNCIL MAY ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION

AGENDA:
1. Consultation/Discussion with Attorney for legal Advice regarding personnel (A.R.S. 38-431.03A3) (A.R.S. 38-431-03A1)

2. Discussion or consultation for advice with Town Attorney (A.R.S. 38-431.03A3)

3. Discussion and possible decision concerning personnel, financial and property issues.  

POSSIBLE AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Mayor Claridge motioned to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.

***Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act & Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act prohibits discrimination on the basis of disability in public meetings.  Individuals with disabilities who need a reasonable accommodation to participate in these meetings, or who require this information in an alternate format, may call the Town of Pima at 485-2611 or TDD (928) 428-0778, as soon as possible to allow sufficient time to arrange for the accommodation.
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